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FPC FINANCIAL UPDATE

Dear First Presbyterian Church family, 

The Session has asked me to communicate to our congrega�on in wri�ng the financial 
situa�on of the church.  Let me begin by laying it out the numbers as simply as possible, 
then give you more detail.  

  YEAR   MONTH
Budget $219,516   $18,293/month
Income $82,274 (thru May) $16,455/month thru May
Expenses $89,341 (thru May) $17,868/month thru May

Through May, our expenses have exceeded our income by $7,067.  

Our Budget
Our yearly budget is $219,516, or $18,293 per month.  This number includes our local and 
foreign missions support. As we explained at the March congrega�onal mee�ng, we have 
pared the budget down as much as possible.  

Our Expenses
Thankfully, our expenses through May average $17,868 per month.  However, this is a 
decep�ve number because we have not been able to pay our local and foreign mission 
commitments since the payment we made in January.  We have missed four payments 
(Feb-May) of $1650 which equals a total of $6,600.  If we had paid those four months of 
support to missions, our expenses would be $19,188 (We had an unexpected one-�me 
expense that inflates that number to date).  We were able to pay our missionaries in June.

Our Income
Our giving has only averaged $16,455 so far this year.  That is about $1,000 less than our 
expenses each month so far this year.  So, each month our bank balance has been 
decreasing to the point where we were not able to afford to pay our missions 
commitments for four months.  Our general fund bank balance on June 25 was $5,583.  
This is the fund from which we pay bills, salaries, and missions, etc. (the rest of the bank 
balance is designated funds).  That is a cri�cally low number.  



Our Solu�on
We have people in our congrega�on who are faithfully giving to support the work of the 
church.  To you we say, “Thank you!”  However, I suspect that there are many who are not 
giving at all.  If everyone gave something, then I would not be surprised if our financial 
difficul�es disappeared.    When you joined the church, you promised in the fourth 
membership vow “to support the worship and work of the church to the best of your 
ability.”  One way we are to support the church is through our �thes and offerings.  The 

thHebrew word “�the” means 10  part or 10 percent.  Offerings are separate gi�s from �thes.  
Instead of giving you a trea�se on giving, I'll simply direct you to consider the truths laid out 
in the following chapter of our Book of Church Order…

CHAPTER 54 The Worship of God by Offerings 

54-1. The Holy Scriptures teach that God is the owner of all persons and all things 
and that we are but stewards of both life and possessions; that God's ownership and 
our stewardship should be acknowledged; that this acknowledgement should take 
the form, in part, of giving at least a �the of our income and other offerings to the 
work of the Lord through the Church of Jesus Christ, thus worshipping the Lord with 
our possessions; and that the remainder should be used as becomes Chris�ans. 

54-2. It is both a privilege and a duty, plainly enjoined in the Bible, to make regular, 
weekly, systema�c and propor�onate offerings for the support of religion and for the 
propaga�on of the Gospel in our own and foreign lands, and for the relief of the poor. 
This should be done as an exercise of grace and an act of worship, and at such �me 
during the service as may be deemed expedient by the Session. 

We live in challenging �mes in many ways including financial challenges.  Infla�on is high.  
The future seems uncertain (but it is not! God is sovereign!).  As we GATHER together, may 
we GROW in the grace of generosity so that we might be able to GO forward with our 
mission to make disciples of all na�ons!

“Honor the LORD with your wealth and with the firs�ruits of all your produce;” (Proverbs 
3:9) 

“Bring the full �the into the storehouse, that there may be food in my house. And thereby 
put me to the test, says the LORD of hosts, if I will not open the windows of heaven for you 
and pour down for you a blessing un�l there is no more need.” (Malachi 3:10) 

“I have been young, and now am old, yet I have not seen the righteous forsaken or his 
children begging for bread.” (Psalm 37:25) 



June 17, 2023

It has always been about Ocean Springs…And More!

I am amazed and humbled at the blessed beginning God has brought to this new ministry of 
evangelism and missions in Ocean Springs, Mississippi.  Yes, it is early.  Yes, we are in the first baby 
steps of what I pray will be a long-time, long-term, embedded ministry in this city.  But, as I have said 
to a lot of people directly:  In over twenty years of pastoral ministry, I have never seen God move 
ahead of us, open doors, or “fill the sails” of ministry like we are witnessing daily in Ocean Springs.  
There is a strong core group starting out - Connected around the gospel and already close to each 
other in relationships and the call to grow up in Christ and in grace.  And the way God is bringing 
connections and conversations in our evangelism efforts around the Government Street District, as 
well as all over town - the entire parish of Ocean Springs…well, it is the kind of thing that makes it 
clear:  Only God could be doing this!


But, even as Stephanie and I marvel, celebrate, and simply bow our heads to thank God for the 
beginning He is bringing here… The prayer, the hope, and the dream of this ministry has always 
been about more than Ocean Springs.  There are more than 400,000 people living on the gulf 
coast between the Mississippi state line with Louisiana and the line with Alabama and Mobile.  Even 
more, there is an openness, an opportunity, a “fertile ground” here for evangelism like I have never 
before seen in person.  So, even from the very beginning, we have been praying for other people to 
see the potential, feel the need - and join our team.  We are praying for the Lord to bring interns 
here, and residents, and volunteers.  People who can see what the Lord is doing to reach the lost 
and the broken and to build His church here.  People who will want to learn, be trained, and be part 
of God fulfilling the Great Commission.  People who will then, in turn, plant more churches on the 
coast, or go back to their own existing churches and spread a vision and a zeal for evangelism 
back to other churches, so that a flame for reaching the lost spreads far and wide to many places 
and many people that need the gospel.  In short:  We are praying for God to send people to be part 
of a movement that He is creating!


So, let me introduce you to Steve 
Steve Lanier and his wife Sherry are like institutions and and forces of 
nature within the PCA.  They have been in ministry together through 
three, or actually four combined careers, over the past forty-nine years.  
First, they served for over twenty-five years with Youth For Christ (Fun 
Fact:  Steve was Stephanie’s Youth For Christ director back when she 
was in high school in Jackson, MS!).  After Youth For Christ, Steve served 
for seven years directing Outreach and Missions at Trinity Presbyterian 
Church in Jackson (Fun Fact #2: Trinity was the first church that 
Stephanie and I joined after getting married, as our paths continued to 
cross with Steve and Sherry).  Next, God called Steve to help plant 
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Redeemer Church, PCA, a multiethnic PCA church in Jackson, where for seventeen years, he and 
Sherry witnessed God’s provision and work in and through a wonderful body of Christ.  And, while 
they were both at Redeemer, God called Sherry to join the staff full time at the PCA’s “Mission to 
North America Disaster Response” (Sherry organizes the response of ministry resources after 
hurricanes, tornadoes, etc.).  Steve officially retired earlier this year….but anybody who knows Steve 
and Sherry and their personalities knows that they are not going to stay on the sidelines for long.  
Which leads me to another Divine intersection, this time in Ocean Springs!  

Hear Steve talk about that in his own words 
After seventeen years, I formally and honorably retired from the staff of Redeemer Church, PCA.  
However, I had been asking God if He would allow us the opportunity for yet another career in His 
service - Member care for missionaries and church planters.  Well, He has once again been so 
gracious and has granted us the opportunity for another venue of service.  We have partnered with 
Deeper Still Missions, located in Memphis, to serve missionaries and church planters.  We are 
serving a team in Bangkok, Thailand and part of our call is to Ocean Springs, to help in any way we 
can with Hope Presbyterian Church. 


Ocean Springs is an amazing place, with a population of around 20,000 people.  It is a growing 
community and a center for the arts.  The downtown area is full of all kinds of entertainment centers, 
local eateries and bars and great shops, beaches, music venues, and so much more.  Yes, there are 
some very fine churches reaching certain segments of the community.  And yet, there is a great need 
for more Christian communities of Jesus followers there. 


The towns that make up the Mississippi Gulf Coast (Gulfport, Biloxi, Ocean Springs, Gautier, 
D’Iberville, St. Martin, and Pascagoula) each have their own history and unique narratives, but they 
also share much in common — And one thing they have in common is the need for the gospel.  
While so much of Mississippi still shares a respect for the church and historical Christianity, the gulf 
coast does not.  Many people find their way to the coast to leave their pasts behind to seek refuge 
from life on the shoreline of the Gulf of Mexico; they are running as far as they can.  If the land mass 
were farther south, those coming to the coast would move farther south.  The gulf seems to be the 
barrier that stops their journey for peace, healing, and meaning and a new life — Things they are 
seeking and searching for, often everywhere but from The One who alone can heal them and satisfy 
their needs. 


Mark and Stephanie’s hearts are for the lost.  One of the draws for Sherry and for me to come 
alongside Mark and Stephanie does not just include years of random meetings through different 
ministry opportunities together, but has been their evangelistic fervor.  Our hearts beat in rhythm with 
theirs for the lost.  Mark is a gifted pastor and evangelist.  He is at home with those who love and 

worship Jesus as Lord.  At the same time, he is at home with those 
who sneer at the name of Christ.  God’s love for His creation is so 
clearly seen and experienced by everyone who spends any time 
with Mark and Stephanie.  I have been with Mark as we visited 
folks in local eateries, bars, live music venues, and shops, and in 
every one of those very different environments, Mark knows so 
many people by name and is greeted as a friend by so many. 
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A quick story 
One evening, Mark asked me to “go fishing” with him on a Thursday evening.  No, we didn’t get on a 
fishing vessel and head off into the Gulf.  Instead, we 
headed down to a local restaurant on Government Street to 
meet and to develop relationships with the locals.  WE 
WERE FISHING FOR MEN!  When we returned home that 
night to meet our wives, Sherry was so excited to see the 
look on my face. I was energized to have met and to have 
had meaningful conversations with so many people who, at 
this point in their lives, have chosen to distance themselves 
from anything and anybody who resembles or has a love for 
Jesus Christ.  Yet, we were able to make meaningful inroads 
into their lives.  We have a long way to go in sharing the love 
of God in Christ with many of them, but God is faithful, and 
we can already see some walls coming down.  


We also have a small core group that meets on Sunday evenings in Mark and Stephanie’s home.  It 
is a diverse group generationally, educationally, and vocationally, but we have come together to join 
Jesus in the field of souls and to see Him create among us a vibrant church community who loves 
and worships Jesus as Lord, who will serve and care for one another, and who will love those who 
have not yet heard of Christ nor ever desired to surrender their lives to Jesus as Lord and Savior.  
Sherry and I are excited, too, to see our daughter, son-in-law and two grandsons serving as active 
members of this core group.  Serving together as a family is icing on the cake for us!  


And the core group itself is already engaging in ministry:  A couple of weeks ago, there was a 
shooting at a bar in Ocean Springs; and a young man was killed and others wounded.  One of our 
core group members works with a parent of a young girl who was severely injured while she simply 
passed by the location of the shooting and a stray bullet tore through her leg.  That young lady’s 
mother called our core group member, who asked if she could pray for that lady and her family.  The 
mother responded with, “That is why I called you; I knew you would pray for us.”  Since then the 
young lady has improved, even though she has a long road to recovery with a number of surgeries to 
go before she will be able to walk again.  And just this last week, Sherry and I were able to meet with 
that mother and to pray with her as she headed to the hospital to bring her daughter home.  Also, at 
that same location, a sibling of the young man who died that night is also under the loving care of 
that same core group member.  That is how God uses us in the sphere of influence in which he 
has called us!


I am excited to see God develop a worshipping community in our parish of Ocean Springs that 
will eventually plant more churches along the gulf coast.  I am excited to see how God is using 
our folks to minister in their own unique spheres of influence.  Please pray for Hope Presbyterian 
Church and for Mark and Stephanie and for Sherry and for me as we serve together in Ocean 
Springs and on the Mississippi Gulf Coast!
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We are excited to see God growing this team - And 
the reach of this ministry

• Will you pray that our new core group continues to bond with each other around the gospel, to 

bring more people into its midst, and to find ways to build relationships for evangelism in their own, 
individual spheres of influence.


• Will you pray for our efforts at building relationships, listening, and trust toward being able to share 
the gospel with the lost in Ocean Springs - In the Government St. District…and everywhere we 
meet them.  Pray for repeated connections and deepening interactions, over a long period of time, 
so that lost people will trust us to enter into their lives with the hope that comes through the gospel!


• And will you pray for the unfolding and growing vision to share this ministry, in the months and 
years to come, with new church plants on the coast and back to existing churches who can catch a 
new vision and zeal for participating and engaging in their own relationships with the lost!  Pray for 
Steve Lanier’s new role with this ministry - a role and work of development, force multiplication, 
connections, and church partnerships.  Pray for us as we plan and prepare to train many more in 
evangelism.


God is on the move on the coast - Will You Join In?

We believe that God is building something special here in Ocean Springs.  There is an opportunity 
for ministry and evangelism here like we have never seen - And we believe God is going to do 
amazing things to reach the lost here, to build His church, and to bless other churches.  But new 
ministries, new residencies, new internships, and new partnerships bring a need for new resources.


Would you consider making a financial investment in this unfolding story?   Whether it is a first 
time gift or as an ongoing supporter - Your gift will make a difference!  Here is how you can give:


• Use the QR code to the right, or visit http://give.pcamna.org/to/1749


• Checks can also be sent payable to "Mission to North America" 
  PO Box 890233 
  Charlotte, NC, 28289-02333 
  (Write “Mark Horn, Ocean Springs Church Plant” on the memo line)


• And finally, more information for all of this and updates on our Ocean 
Springs story can be found at our website:  www.PlantHopeOS.org!


Thank you, Friends.  Thank you for being part of what God is doing to bring His story 
and His glory to the coast.  God’s love, grace, and peace be with each of you!
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A closing encouragement:


“Christianity is for people who have the 
particular kind of strength to admit that their 
flaws are not superficial, that their heart is 
deeply disordered, and that they are incapable 
of rectifying themselves. It is for those who can 
see that they need a savior, Jesus Christ dying 
on the cross, to put them right with God.”	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	                                      - Tim Keller



 
     
July 1      Men’s Breakfast at 8:00 am in the Fellowship Hall
                                    
July 2      Communion at the  morning worship  service 

July 4      Church Office will be closed for the Holiday

July 16    Communion at the  evening worship  service

July 17     Deacons Meeting  at 5:30 pm

July 24    Session Meeting at 6:00 pm 

Join us for a picnic on the 4th of July, at 6:00pm in the Fellowship Hall.  BBQ meat, hot dogs,
buns, tea, lemonade & water will be provided.  Please bring a side dish or dessert to share.
Bring your own lawn chair to watch the Fireworks at 9pm on the front lawn of the church.

Due to this event we will not have our monthly luncheon in July. 

We are going to do something different this year for Operation Christmas Child.  For the next
serval months we will be collecting different items for the boxes.  In October we will have a
packing party to fill the boxes with the items collected.  For the month of July it will be school
supplies (pencils, pens, paper, rulers, pencil sharpers, etc.).  Boxes are in the Narthex and
hallway.  We encourage you to do a box (es) on your own as well as donating.  For more 
information contact Vielsa Harding or Kayleigh Clark. 
                                

Dates to Remember for July

Sarah Horn   5th            Steve VanderKooy   9th

David Allen   12th         Gideon Smith   25th

Andy Bagby   31st



David Allen 228‐547‐1007 david.allen@firstpresbiloxi.org

Ben Bowden 228‐596‐5007 ben.bowden@firstpresbiloxi.org

John Chaney 228‐238‐4379 john.chaney@firstpresbiloxi.org

Mike Clark 228‐ 326‐3213 mike.clark@firstpresbiloxi.org

Jeff Harrison 228‐596‐6600 jeff.harrison@firstpresbiloxi.org

Scott Malthaner 830‐320‐1070 scott.malthaner@firstpresbiloxi.org

Ken Pennell 601‐674‐1637 ken.pennell@firstpresbiloxi.org

Aaron Smith 601‐214‐0918 aaron.smith@firstpresbiloxi.org

Charles Pringle (Em.)   228‐388‐2517 charles.pringle@firstpresbiloxi.org

Tim Horn (Pastor) 662‐313‐8445 tim.horn@firstpresbiloxi.org

Shannon Philio

(Assistant Pastor)

228‐327‐3875 shannon.philio@firstpresbiloxi.org

Andy Bagby 228‐547‐5334 andy.bagby@firstpresbiloxi.org

Phil Harding 410‐310‐2389 phil.harding@firstpresbiloxi.org

Steve Lustig 608‐719‐9372 steve.lustig@firstpresbilox.org

Steve VanderKooy 228‐990‐1933 steve.vanderkooy@firstpresbilox.org

Jeff Harrison Music Director jeff.harrison@firstpresbiloxi.org

Melba Sipriano Pianist/Organist melba.sipriano@firstpresbiloxi.org

Kim Clark 228‐374‐6880 info@firstpresbiloxi.org

Elders

Deacons

Church Musicians

Church Secretary

1340 Beach Boulevard

Biloxi, Mississippi 39530

228.374.6880

firstpresbiloxi.org

First Presbyterian Church of Biloxi is a congregation of the Presbyterian Church in 

America.  To learn more about the PCA, log on to pcanet.org
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